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Term 2, Week 10 - Wednesday, 28 June 2017  REMINDER 
Berinba is an 
allergy aware 
school 

Berinba Public School   81 Church Street, Yass   ph: 6226 2110    berinba-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    www.berinba-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

   Tuesdays 9-11am:  Playgroup at Berinba Hall     Uniform shop opened at Berinba Friday mornings fortnightly 

Wear your Pyjama’s to School on 

Friday 04 Aug 2017
In return for a Gold Coin Donation

In support of our Yass Valley Branch of

Supporting our local cancer patients in the Yass Valley 
with ongoing medical costs

Can Assist Yass Valley Branch

 

We value being:  Respectful, Responsible and Safe 

We acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, the Wiradjuri and  
Ngunnawal nations, and pay our respects to Elders past, present and future 

Yaama   

Welcome to the last week of Term 2. Reports went 

home on Monday along with Parent/Teacher request 

forms and some information on how to the get the 

most out of Parent/Teacher interviews. If you would 

like to have an interview with your child’s teacher, 

please fill in the request form and return it to school 

before Friday 30 June. Interviews are scheduled for 

Wednesday 19 July 2017. 

We are currently in the process of collecting 

information to form our new school plan for 2018-

2020. A number of workshops have been run at school 

to gather parent and community input in to what 

Berrinba's priorities should be for the next three-year 

period. It is not too late to have your say with an 

eform now available through the Skoolbag app for 

those wishing to answer three very short questions 

about our school.  

Berinba is very excited to be offering students the 

opportunity to take up the offer of guitar lessons next 

term with Yass Guitar Tuition. A note went home 

detailing prices and when lessons will be held at 

school. If your child is interested, please return your 

note to the front office before Friday.  

Please remember Monday 17 July 2017 is a staff 

development day and students do not come to school. 

Staff will be busy working on a range of professional 

development and planning for the new semester. 

Students return to school on Tuesday 18 July.           

We hope everyone has a safe break and gets away 

somewhere warm over the holidays. Hoping to not  

see any casts first week back next term!! 

Yaluu, Malena Gerstenberg (Relieving Principal) 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

COUNTRY    
 KIDS CLUB 
 
 

Before and After School Care is now available at Berinba.   
Our hours are:   Before school -  7.00–9.00am 
     After School  -  3.00–6.00pm    
For bookings please come in and say hello or contact us:  
 phone:  6236 8305    email: admin@ccel.com.au 

 

 

GKR KARATE - Information contact: Wendy 0406 374 091 
 

THE WIRED LAB workshop information  

School Holiday Program 

ALL HANDS ON UKES, 8-12 YEARS'  

The Wired Lab's 2nd school holiday workshop with 

Tom Harding AKA 'Tom the Pom'. 

In this 1.5 hour workshop children will: 

> Learn about rhythm, pitch, harmony, tempo and tone; 

> Get to play the ukulele learning about strumming 

patterns and how to finger chords; and 

> Work towards playing a song as a ukulele ensemble. 

Each attendee will leave feeling energised and 

enthused, having explored early steps to 

understanding music and the ukulele.    

  Friday 7 July, 11.30am  - 1.00pm 

  Jugiong Memorial Hall   For ages 8-12  
  MORE INFORMATION & BOOKINGS 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY TENNIS CAMP 

10, 11, 12 July 2017- Hume Tennis Club, Yass 

Camp covers skills, match play, games and prizes. 

Ages: 4-6. Time 10-11am. Cost $50 per student 

Ages: 7-10.  Time 11-12pm. Cost $50 per student 

Ages: 11-16.  Time 12-2pm.  Cost $75 per student 

Registrations by 5/7/2017 as spots are limited.  

Contact: scott.eulenstein@outlook.com 

Scott Eulenstein –  

Tennis Australia JDC 

PH: 0421 016 365 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER:  Term 2, 2017 
(CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS) 

Friday,  23 June    Tracey Oostermeyer 
Tuesday, 27 June   Jenny Farley 
Friday, 30 June    Samantha Campbell 
        Suzanne Pollock 

BERINBA CALENDAR: 
28 June  - School Disco - starts 5pm 
    Pyjama theme-gold coin donation 
30 June - Last day of Term 2 -  
    Enjoy the holidays 
17 July - Staff Development Day - pupil free 
18 July - Students return for Term 3 classes 
19 July - Aboriginal otitis media screening 
   - Parent/Teacher Interviews 2.00-6.50pm 
20 July -  Yrs 3-6 “Mr Stink” - Canberra Theatre 
1 August - UNSW English Competition 
4 August - PJ day-gold coin donation-CanAssist 
15 Aug - UNSW Maths Competition 

YASS GYMNASTICS SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM:  
4,5 July and 13, 14, 15 July 

8.30am - 4pm @ $55 per day @ Yass Showground 
Catering for 4 - 14yo and all abilities 

Website: http://yassgymnastics.com.au 
or phone Michelle on 0416 082 364 

 

CARTOON CAMPS: 10-14 July - in ACT @ $25 a class 
Early Bird $50 discount   *Book before Friday 30 June 

Canberra:  La Trobe Park Scout Hall, Cnr Gawler Cres & 
Melbourne Ave, Forrest, ACT 

For more information:  www.illustrating-man.com.au 
02 9343 0833 bookings@cartoonkingdom.com.au 

 

GOULBURN REGIONAL CONSERVATORIUM 
GUITAR FOR SINGERS - 11 July, 10am-4pm 
Workshop GRC guitar tutor Garth Prentice.  

$60pp    BYO Guitar     Book: 4821 8833 
HOLIDAY DRUM WORKSHOP - 12 July, 10am-4pm 
Workshop with GRC drum tutor Ben Schumann   

$60pp    BYO sticks    Book 4821 8833 
enquiries@thegrc.com.au 

 

GUITAR LESSONS Term 3 2017 at Berinba  
Next term Yass Guitar Tuition will be offering guitar 
lessons to students at Berinba.  Contact Yass Guitar 
Tuition (Ben Hoare 0408 505 797) for more 
information or refer to the note that was sent home. 

http://wiredlab.us2.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=b7b3c4c4594595eb2a0d70d24&id=611b9ab256&e=3c4b6d9ea6
mailto:scott.eulenstein@outlook.com


                                                                          3  

Respect                                         Responsibility     Safety 

 

BERINBA CLASS WORK 

 

 

 

1/2B Writing: 

Snakes Eat People 

Snakes eat people with their teeth. 

The snakes spy on people.  

The snakes bite people on the leg.  

Snakes are scared of people. Snakes 

slither and steady. The huts kill 

people.  

Rhyan King 
 

All About Snakes 

How Snakes Bite 

Sakes have a venomous cup just 

above their fangs.  

Snakes squeeze their prey.  

Bite People 

Some snakes bite people with their 

fangs. Some snakes can kill people in 

just one minute. Snakes with venom 

have a cup in their face.  

Henry Shoring 
 

Snakes are dangerous they bite you 

in one bite. They have fangs but you 

got to be careful. But you look at the 

snake they are dangerous. They 

want you gone be careful when they 

look weird.  

Molly Robinson 

 

Facts about Snakes 

What they feel like 

When they have new skin they feel 

scaly. When their skin is old t feels 

hard. Snakes wriggle out of their skin 

like a human taking a sock off. They 

do it when their old skin is too small.  

What snakes look like 

Snakes look scary. A Snake doesn’t 

have legs. Snakes are different 

colours, their scales are like armour.  

How Snakes get food 

Snake’s use their tongues to smell.    

A snake wraps its body around its 

prey, this is called constricting.    

Some snakes bite. They inject poison 

into their prey.  

Ellie Hope 
 

Dangerous Snakes 

Reptiles 

Snakes are reptiles. Most reptiles are 

dangerous. They are scary and they 

can kill you.  

King Brown 

King browns are dangerous and 

deadly. I had a king brown egg in 

my backyard.  

Green Pythons 

Green pythons are very creepy. They 

are 6 meters long. They are big. 

Green pythons can blend in with 

trees, bush and shrubs. They are very 

very fast like other snakes.  

Eli Horton  
 

Snake kill 

Snakes could eat people. Snakes 

have sharp teeth to bite people. 

Snakes can squeeze.  Snakes are 

scary. Snakes have fangs. Snakes are 

skinny. Snakes are soft, smooth.  

Snakes are scared of humans and 

parents. They love their snakes said 

mum, dad and brother. 

Sophie Baker 

 

Snake facts 

Killing people 

Snakes can kill people by choking 



                                                                          4  

Respect                                         Responsibility     Safety 

 

 

 

 

them around the neck next they are 

dead.  

Then snakes eat them by swallowing 

them down there hole. 

Snakes can bite 

Snakes can bite people to get their 

prey. 

Snakes can scale 

Snake can scale because they have 

no legs or arms. 

Venom 

Inside the snake’s fangs there is 

venom which is poison and can kill 

people in 5 seconds.  

Isabella Witt 

 

3/4SS Class Work: 

3/4SS have been beginning to explore 

books by author and artist Jeannie 

Baker. We have been looking at the 

details and construction of her 

illustrations and how they feel very 

real. We read The Hidden Forest by 

Jeannie Baker and recreated our own 

underwater pictures using pencil, 

water paints and tissue paper to give 

it a layered effect. In Term 3, we will 

continue to look at her illustrations 

and link them into our Geography Unit.  
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3/4SS explore illustrations/ 

collages from Jeannie Baker’s  

story book “The Hidden Forest” 
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27 June 2017      Electorate Office 4822 6444 
All regional school buses will have seatbelts four years ahead 
of schedule, thanks to a $29 million school bus seatbelt blitz in 
the NSW budget. 
 

Member for Goulburn Pru Goward said all 85 buses in the 
Goulburn Electorate will now have seatbelts because of this 
commitment.  
 

“This is an important fund that will make sure our kids get to 
and from school safely,” Ms Goward said. 
 

Minister for Transport and Infrastructure Andrew Constance 
said the installation of seatbelts on the rural and regional bus 
fleet would be fast tracked to ensure the safety of regional 
public transport. 
 

We are fast tracking seatbelts on regional school buses, 
making sure all regional students can travel on buses with 
seatbelts by December 2019 – four years ahead of schedule,” 
Mr Constance said. 
 

“This is something our communities have been crying out for 
and I’m committed to making sure kids across the state can 
travel to school safely.” 
 

Funding in the 2017-18 NSW budget means all buses travelling 
on dedicated regional school routes will have seatbelts by 
December 2019, ahead of the current schedule of 2023. 
 

All 2,800 rural and regional buses will have seatbelts by 
December 2021 with the replacement of 415 buses and 
retrofitting 1,937 existing buses, on top of the 515 buses that 
have already been replaced 
Office of the Hon. Pru Goward MP 
Member for Goulburn 

 
 


